MEDIA ALERT: 19 Oct. 2005

Anangu Traditional Owners Speaking Out

[image: image1.wmf] 

for Anangu Pitjantjatjara Yankunytjatjara lands

Amata Tjurma Irintata Kaltjiti Iwantja Mimili Pukatja Kalka Pipalyatjara Wallatina

Watinuma Yunyarinyi Watarru Nyapari Kanpi
“BLEAK HOUSE” EMERGING IN SOUTH AUSTRALIA
The Senior traditional owners of the Anangu Pitjantjatjara sent representatives to the South Australian Parliament to explain how the Rann government must understand that “Aboriginal people think differently to you about the land”.  Instead, the Parliament of South Australia is on the verge of becoming a “bleak house” straight out of Charles Dickens.  

The Parliament has been a champion of Aboriginal Land Rights.  Now it’s showing a deaf ear to Anangu traditional owners, and to the rights of the Anangu Pitjantjatjara people living on their lands. 

Against the clear wish of the majority of Anangu traditional owners, the Rann Labor government is barrelling ahead with new legislation designed to slash the rights of the majority of Anangu Pitjantjatjara that were established under the Pitjantjatjara Land Rights Act in 1981, which the Parliament ought to stop.

Gary Lewis, a widely respected Anangu leader and traditional owner laments: “For a third time in 25 years --- we have unheard concerns.  The Rann Labor government is misleading the Parliament, and he should be thrown out”.

The Rann led Labor Government will release reports and photos to the media that they have consulted extensively, that the amendments are to make the Pitjantjatjara Land Rights Act progressive, and based on the wishes of the people.

THIS IS JUST NOT TRUE.

Rights for Aboriginal people are going backwards.  There is still time for the Parliament to stop before a retrograde Act is passed through the Lower House.

A day of infamy will be foisted on South Australia unless the Parliament turns the bill away and turns its destiny away from being a boneyard for Aboriginal rights.  Yami Lester, Anangu Chairperson of the Yankunytjatjara Council and a long time campaigner for Anangu Land Rights says, “if the State Parliament passes this Bill against our Anangu rights, Premier Mike Rann must resign”.
[image: image2.png]


Contacts: Gary Lewis – 8956 2816

Yami Lester – 8670 5077

Glenn Giles (ANTaR SA Co-ordinator) – 8132 6716
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